
 

 

2022 Fall Update 

A Full and Fruitful Season 

Whether fellowshipping with other ministers, 
sharing in churches, teaching by Zoom, or 
ministering overseas, our Fall season has 
been both full and fruitful. We were not only 
refreshed, ourselves, at an RMAI regional  
retreat in Texas, but we were asked to share 
at an RMAI gathering in Minnesota hosted by 
Pastor Brian Gobar and Joy Fellowship in St. 
Cloud. What a wonderful opportunity.  

 

We were also privileged to speak at several 
churches including Miracle Revival Center in 
St. Louis, MO pastored by Rev. Mark Slay, and 
Foundations Christian Church in Mendota 
Heights, MN pastored by Rev. Duane Hanson.  

 

In addition, via Zoom and 
over four days, we taught 
the students of RHEMA 
Mumbai, India on the 
subject of Grace. We are 
grateful for our second 
overseas trip, as well! 

The Fruit of Your Prayers for Greece, Crete, and Albania  

 

September 20th-October 5th, Connie and I had the opportunity to 
travel to Albania, Greece, and Crete for a second time this year. 
Your prayers truly had an impact! Early on in our trip, we had the 
privilege of speaking to the 2022 graduating class of RHEMA 
Greece. In all, 28 students graduated – 10 students from Thessalo-
niki, 1 student from Rhodes, and 17 students from Athens. It is al-
ways a joy to be a part of an RBTC Graduation. We sensed the same 
Spirit of Faith and the same standard of excellence at each RBTC 

graduation we attended. Pastor Spyros Voulgaris and his team are outstanding! Connie and I also had 
the privilege of ministering at his church Sunday morning: Logos Church Athens. It is an awesome 
church making a major impact in Athens and throughout the nation of Greece. 

 

After our Sunday morning service in Athens, we flew to Crete to minister  
Sunday night at a new work that was established by Pastor Spyros: Logos 
Church, Crete. We were blessed to share the Word of God with this new 
church! The last time we were in Crete to visit the new church plant, they 
were still meeting in a house for services. During this trip, however, we 
had the privilege of ministering in their new building. 

 

Next, Connie and I travelled to Albania to speak to the RBTC Albania 
Graduating Class of 2022. This was Albania’s first graduation! We re-
joice with these 27 graduates who persevered for almost five years to 
complete their program. Immediately after the graduation ceremony, 
we held a special service with the guests and pastors who attended the 
graduation. Special thanks to Pastor Fatmir and Silva Spahui for hosting 
us and for making this meeting possible. Pastor Fatmir and Silva pastor 
Living Word Church in Tirana, Albania. 

 

Our final meeting was held back at Logos Church, Athens 
Greece, pastored by Spyros Voulgaris. We shared with his 
staff, ministry team, and key individuals about the connec-
tion between reverence and the full measure of God’s 
Blessings. A group from Logos Church Thessaloniki joined  
us through a live Zoom link, as well.  

Congratulations to Pastor Spyros Voulgaris, Dean Bruna  
Guri, and the entire staff of RHEMA Greece and Albania for 
their hard work in making these programs a huge success. 
We hope you enjoy the photos of our time there. Your  
prayers for us were felt, and their impact carries on!  

We invite you to use this QR 

code to link to even more photos 

from our recent trip, and to see 

more of the fruit of your prayers! 



 

 

Praying For Nations: We Need Seed, Rain, and Harvesters… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We live in one of the most wonderful and exciting times in the history of the world. More people 
are living on the earth today than have lived and died from the time of Jesus Christ until now. Over 
seven billion people live on this planet, and one-third of the world’s population is centered in two 
countries, China and India. China has a population of approximately 1.4 billion, and the population 
of India is approximately 1.3 billion. These are two of the nations God has put on our hearts. 

If you draw a circle on a map of the world around China, India, and Southeast Asia, more people 
live inside than outside that circle. What a tremendous opportunity to preach the gospel and to 
reap a harvest of souls for the kingdom of God in that part of the world! James 5:7 reveals that  
God is waiting for a great harvest of souls to be reaped before He returns. We have an amazing  
opportunity to be a part of this great harvest.  

There are three areas of prayer in connection with reaping the harvest that we need to consider. 

Number One– PRAY FOR THE SEED (The Word of God to be planted and have free course.) 
2 Thess. 3:1 -  Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free 
course, and be glorified, even as it is with you. 

Number Two– PRAY FOR THE RAIN OF THE HOLY SPIRIT – Zech. 10:1 - Ask ye of the LORD 
rain in the time of the latter rain... Charles Finney said, “A revival is no more a miracle than 
a crop of wheat – soil must be prepared – seed must be planted – the rain must fall.” 

Number Three– PRAY FOR LABORERS – Matt. 9:35-38 - And Jesus went about all the cities 
and villages, teaching in their synagogues, and preaching the gospel of the kingdom, and 
healing every sickness and every disease among the people. But when he saw the multi-

tudes, he was moved with compassion on them, because they fainted, and were scattered abroad, 
as sheep having no shepherd. Then saith he unto his disciples, The harvest truly is plenteous, but the 
labourers are few; Pray ye therefore the Lord of the harvest, that he will send forth labourers into 
his harvest. 

We are co-laborers together, with the Holy Spirit and with you.  
Thank you for praying and for partnering with us as we shape  
leaders, reach nations...and bring in His harvest. 


